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of those rights, be recognized, honored, and fostered. The same holds for those 
duties which bind all citizens. Among the latter should be remembered that of 
furnishing the commonwealth with the material and spiritual services required 
for the common good.

Authorities must beware of hindering family, social, or cultural groups, as 
well as intermediate bodies and institutions. They must not deprive them of 
their own lawful and effective activity, but should rather strive to promote 
them willingly and in an orderly fashion. For their part, citizens both as 
individuals and in association should be on guard against granting government 
too much authority and inappropriately seeking from it excessive conveniences 
and advantages, with a consequent weakening of the sense of responsibility on 
the part of individuals, families, and social groups.

Because of the increased complexity of modern circumstances, government 
is more often required to intervene in social and economic affairs, by way of 
bringing about conditions more likely to help citizens and groups freely attain 
to complete human fulfillment with greater effect. The proper relationship 
between socialization on the one hand and personal independence and develop­
ment on the other can be variously interpreted according to the locales in 
question and the degree of progress achieved by a given people.

When the exercise of rights is temporarily curtailed on behalf of the 
common good, it should be restored as quickly as possible after the emergency 
passes. In any case it harms humanity when government takes on totalitarian or 
dictatorial forms injurious to the rights of persons or social groups.

Citizens should develop a generous and loyal devotion to their country, but 
without any narrowing of mind. In other words, they must always look 
simultaneously to the welfare of the whole human family, which is tied together 
by the manifold bonds linking races, peoples, and nations.

Let all Christians appreciate their special and personal vocation in the 
political community. This vocation requires that they give conspicuous example 
of devotion to the sense of duty and of service to the advancement of the 
common good. Thus they can also show in practice how authority is to be 
harmonized with freedom, personal initiative with consideration for the bonds 
uniting the whole social body, and necessary unity with beneficial diversity.

Christians should recognize that various legitimate though conflicting views 
can be held concerning the regulation of temporal affairs. They should respect 
their fellow citizens when they promote such views honorably even by group 
action. Political parties should foster whatever they judge necessary for the 
common good. But they should never prefer their own advantage over this same 
common good.

Civic and political education is today supremely necessary for the people, 
especially young people. Such education should be painstakingly provided, so 
that all citizens can make their contribution to the political community. Let 
those who are suited for it, or can become so, prepare themselves for the 
difficult but most honorable art of politics. Let them work to exercise this art 
without thought of personal convenience and without benefit of bribery. Pru­
dently and honorably let them fight against injustice and oppression, the 
arbitrary rule of one man or one party, and lack of tolerance. Let them devote 
themselves to the welfare of all sincerely and fairly, indeed with charity and 
political courage.


